
Headteacher’s Message

Dear parents, carers and students,

Today we have said goodbye to three members of staff who are moving on to promotions elsewhere: 
Mr Willsher, Miss Halsall and Mr Burgess.  We wish them all the very best for their futures and are 
thankful for all their commitment and dedication to our school.  In the new year Mrs Ferguson will be 
returning to Science following her maternity leave, and our new Curriculum Leader for Music, Mr 
Brierley, will be starting with us after Easter, so we have found a well qualified teacher, Mr 
Edmondson, to cover the spring term until Mr Brierley arrives.

I would like to remind students and parents of the dangers of open water during this particularly cold 
spell.  I emailed parents earlier this week after a concerned parent contacted school, stating some 
Parklands students had been seen on the frozen lake in Astley Park.  Clearly, following the tragic 
events in Solihull this week where 4 boys died having fallen into a lake, this is risk-taking behaviour 
which could lead to tragedy.  

Please be advised that school reopens for students on Wednesday, 4th January 2023.  We are 
hoping by then to have a new serving area in the Refectory, which means we will no longer need any 
year group to queue up for lunch (currently Year 8) as the Refectory will serve exactly the same food 
as the main canteen.  This should ensure waiting times are reduced for all students.

On behalf of the governing body and staff here at Parklands, I would like to wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and all the best for the New Year.

Kind regards,
Mr Mitchell
Headteacher
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Hello! This is the last time you will hear from the current head 
pupils.
This week the new prefects, SSLT and head pupils were 
announced. Well done to everyone who achieved this, you are 
amazing. A special well done to Seb, Ebony, Grace and Lucas 
who will be taking over as the new head pupils of Parklands 
High School. Not only will they exceed in this role but will leave 
a legacy after their leadership is over. But for now, here are 
some last words from us.
My time as head pupil this year has been full of excitement, 
stress, commitment and fun. I have enjoyed bossing everyone 
around and making sure my ideas were inputted into our ever 
changing school. I have helped raise awareness for Domestic 
Abuse, helped with maintaining diversity in our school and 
showed up to every house competition there ever was. I strived 
to put myself and my ideas into everything. This journey was 
not something I expected this time last year when I was 
completing my application but here I am, RETIRING AT 16! I 
have enjoyed getting to know everybody around school and 
letting them get to know my humorous, adolescent self instead 
of the strict and firm self that I know I can be. I felt like I was 
able to be free and be myself in this role while alongside be 
focused and determined to leave a legacy behind. I may not 
have realised what I have done but l know I have tried 
everything I could. But for now, thank you everyone in and 
outside of school, you have shaped my future and now time to 
focus on getting my GCSEs and handing over the beautiful 
royal purple tie.
Alannah.
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A year ago I was so surprised to have gotten the role of head 
pupil and today I am even more surprised to see how quickly 
time has flown by. As head pupil I have achieved so much and I 
couldn’t be more thankful for the opportunities this role has 
allowed me. It has given me the chance to have my say through 
many aspects of the school and I have gained an abundance of 
confidence, teamwork skills, perseverance, adaptability and 
many more skills which will benefit me for my near and far 
future. This has been an experience I never want to forget and I 
would definitely recommend it to anyone who wants to go for a 
higher up role in the schools SSLT. 
Additionally, I want to say a big well done to the new head 
pupils and red ties as I know how difficult the process, for 
them, has been up until now. It can be disheartening if you 
didn’t get your desired role but, I can’t stress how important it 
is to still get your incredibly creative ideas put into fruition.

As me and the other head pupils begin to prepare for our up 
and coming exams, I want to finally say a big thank you and an 
even bigger farewell.

Enjoy your Christmas break,
Evie :)
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As Alannah and Evie have already stated, this will be the 
last time you will hear from us, as the next Head Pupils 
have been announced this week. Of course, this is 
extremely bitter sweet for us, but I am confident that 
Parklands is not only safe, but will thrive in the hands of 
Grace, Seb, Ebony and Lucas! Congratulations to all the 
elected SSLT and prefects, you deserve it - you should be 
very proud of yourselves! 

I am so grateful for my time here at Parklands, and whilst it 
feels strange to say it, my retirement will bring about a new 
set of ideas and goals for Parklands that we will no doubt 
achieve. My year being head pupil has been one full of 
excitement and enthusiasm, and I have enjoyed every step 
of the way; from meetings and planning, to our trip to 
McDonald's with Mrs Fox! I have achieved and learned so 
much over this time, and have completely allowed myself to 
step out of my comfort zone and grow not only in my role, 
but as a person. It truly cannot be put into words how much 
this role has helped me and for that I will always be 
grateful! 

I wish the best for the next generation of SSLT, and I thank 
everyone both in and out of school who have helped make 
this time incredible. 
Thank you and goodbye! 
Alex
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Almost a full year I’ve been head pupil. In fact I actually got 
it on my birthday so imagine what a birthday present that 
was! It’s quite surreal that my jobs coming to an end now, 
but I’ll still be around, and I’m still able to help if anyone 
needs anything. Whilst we’re handing over, I’d like to say 
good luck to our successors; Ebony, Grace, Seb and Lucas 
- do us proud guys.

I’ve been extremely fortunate to have had this opportunity 
to be able to work with so many people and for that I’m so 
thankful.

Oscar
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School reopens on Wednesday, 4th January 2023.

Weekly Learning Support Board - click here

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator 
of how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 49 pupils since September
Year 8: 44  pupils since September
Year 9: 26  pupils since September
Year 10: 64 students since September
Year 11: 40 students since September

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Please note that we are having a huge drive on punctuality to lessons at the moment, which ties in 
with the new guidelines issued by the Department for Education regarding attendance.  The figures 
below show the number of pupils who have received very few 2s since September.  

Guidance from the Fire and Rescue Service
Following the tragic news of the incident in Solihull, the Fire and Rescue service have been asked 
how best adults can discuss water safety with children. There is an educational Winter Safety 
Activity Booklet and colouring-in sheet to help start those conversations. Please find resources on 
the link: www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety. 

All musical tuition timetables will now be shared with students on Google Classroom. If your child 
has musical tuition on an instrument, or vocal tuition, they have been invited to the classroom via 
email. 
Please note that the deadline for Musical Tuition Fees is strictly Friday 6th January. 
Have a wonderful Christmas and New Year. 

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

How many had the perfect 3 in the previous week?
Year 7: 148 pupils
Year 8: 124 pupils
Year 9: 101 pupils

Year 10: 155 students
Year 11: 139 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 2.99 - 3?
Year 7: 138 pupils
Year 8: 90 pupils
Year 9: 60 pupils

Year 10: 117 students
Year 11: 91 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1tmDfcTVDZmO0i6Sv_G6zjCNesbYZb5O_m8vavXclFrs/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
http://www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000&slide=id.p
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                 Christmas Markets

A total of £298.56 was raised at our Christmas Market last week. This money has been split 
between Derian House Children's Hospice and Parklands Fusion Cheer Team. Thankyou to 
everyone who donated or purchased items. 

Wellbeing Podcast - Mental Health and the holidays.
Please enjoy the latest podcast from the Wellbeing Prefects here: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I3y4kxK6RmE 
A special thank you to Mr Cunningham, Grace Scott, and Oscar Hesketh for their involvement in 
this month’s podcast. Wishing you all a Merry Christmas and a peaceful new year from everyone 
on the wellbeing team! 

Achievement News!!
Please click here to see our 
academic achievement news.
Some amazing performances across
all houses this Autumn. Well done to each  
and everyone of you!

Date for the Diary: 
Careers Fair for Years 9, 10 and 11 - 10th March 2023.
Year 11 Review day Wednesday 4th January 2023 - progress trackers will be sent home with 
pupils to parents, following a discussion with their achievement leader. 
Year 11 progress evening Thursday 5th January 2023 - an email has been sent to all parents 
with further information regarding appointments. Please contact 
adowsing@parklandsacademy.co.uk if you have not received this or have difficulties making 
appointments online.

This is useful knowledge for families - libraries are safe/calm spaces if things become difficult at 
home. Click here for further information. 
What's on list for LCC libraries: https://events.lancashire.gov.uk/search/index.asp
Our libraries are all warm and welcome spaces, where you can find:

● a warm drink
● a space to sit
● free computers and Wi-Fi
● charging points for your phone or laptop
● events and activities
● help from staff to find information

Find a library to view facilities, what’s on and opening times. All our libraries have disabled access.
Search for events at our libraries where you can get together with others for a chat, play board 
games or learn something new.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=I3y4kxK6RmE
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/15cPM5BnwjCnjHMGUxl2TffMTT-mZ7Xef/edit#slide=id.p1
mailto:adowsing@parklandsacademy.co.uk
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/cost-of-living/warm-and-welcome-places/
https://events.lancashire.gov.uk/search/index.asp
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/libraries-and-archives/libraries/search-for-a-library/
https://events.lancashire.gov.uk/search/index.asp
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Attendance matters!  

Overall school attendance since September 91.9%

Overall school attendance for the week 86.3%
National Average as at 9th December  90.1%

Attendance by House since September:  

Europe 92.8%
Africa 92.1%

South America 91.9%
Asia 91.8%

Australasia 91.7%

Attendance by House since last week:

Europe 85.8%
Africa 86.4%

Australasia 85.3%
South America 86.7%

Asia 88.2%

Highest form attendance per House for the week:

South America - Columbia 98.1%
Europe - Belgium 92.7%

Australasia - Papua New Guinea 92.6%
Asia - South Korea 91.1%
Africa - Cabo Verde 90.5%
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Whilst you are thinking of purchasing those Christmas presents or looking to book next year’s 
holiday, why not support Parklands High School by collecting free donations every time you buy 
anything online with the UK’s leading online fundraising service, easyfundraising. With over 3,200 
shops and sites on board including Amazon, eBay, John Lewis, Sainsbury’s, Virgin Trains and 
Aviva, you can get donations on everything from your weekly shop to your annual holiday and it 
doesn't cost a penny extra! 

It's really simple, all you have to do is:

1. Go to 
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/parklands-high-school/?searchSessionId=27849264-3
9af-4d78-a898-4fce29584e55 and join for free

2. Every time you want to shop go to easyfundraising, find the site you want and start shopping

3. When you check out Parklands High School gets a donation for no extra cost whatsoever!

The shops and sites give easyfundraising a percentage of what you spend and they turn that into a 
donation, it’s that easy. There’s no catch or hidden charges and Parklands High School will be 
really grateful for your donations.

Thank you for your support.

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/parklands-high-school/?searchSessionId=27849264-39af-4d78-a898-4fce29584e55
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/parklands-high-school/?searchSessionId=27849264-39af-4d78-a898-4fce29584e55
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STEM 

Dear parents and pupils

The GCHQ has launched a Christmas challenge 2022 which you may have seen advertised on the 
TV.  The link to the challenge is here.  GCHQ uses problem solving techniques everyday as a part of 
their important service - The website contains more information about how they do this. 

The challenge consists of 7 puzzles and they are very challenging.  It Is important that you use the 
hints worksheet to assist you which is also provided on the above link.  

Pupils who successfully complete the challenge should submit their answers to 
mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk and in return will receive a reward early next term. 

Good luck 

Mr McAvoy

https://www.gchq.gov.uk/news/schoolsxmaschallenge2022?redirectOrigin=xmaschallenge&utm_source=ASCL+Briefing%3A+9+December+2022&utm_campaign=87af955d6a-EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2022_12_09_09_55&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_-87af955d6a-%5BLIST_EMAIL_ID%5D
mailto:mmcavoy@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Whole School Messages

                                                                     

                                                                                                A number of our pupils are dancing in                
                                                                                                Adlington St  Paul's players Christmas 
                                                                                                Pantomime over the festive season.       
                                                                                                One of our newly appointed head  
                                                                                                pupils “Ebony” is starring as the all   
                                                                                                singing and dancing Tommy the cat. 
                                                                                                For ticket information  please visit  
                                                                                                www.stpaulsplayers.co.uk                       

http://www.stpaulsplayers.co.uk
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Careers

Have a look at this week’s Career News for details of lots of great events coming up over the 
weekend and in the New Year. Whether you want to join the Army or MI6; take up an 
apprenticeship or follow a career in health and social care; be a vet or a Norland nanny - there’s 
something for everyone!

Click here for this week’s career bulletin 

Click here for the transitions booklet from Lancashire County Council for school leavers.
Alternatively, email: pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk for any queries about careers, colleges or 
applications.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/New_issue_12_autumn.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Aso0VFTfwAMScg1y2ydKX2uF7DoDO8Fz/view
mailto:pberry@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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